
 

 

To:  Honorable John P. Daley, Chairman, Finance Committee 

From:  James R. Anderson, CPA 
Chief Financial Officer 
Office of the Chief Judge 

CC:  Annette C.M. Guzman, Budget Director 
Department of Budget & Management Services 

Date:  August 19, 2020 

Re:  Request for Information from FY2020 Mid-Year Budget Hearing 

The following information is provided in response to questions posed at the Circuit Court of Cook 
County’s mid-year 2020 budget hearing held on July 22, 2020. 

I. Request ID#1310-01 

Commissioner John P Daley asked for a summary of cases that have been at the appellate division 
for a long time and if there is a single source that would have this information. 

Response: 

Due to issues that have arisen in the transition to the circuit clerk’s new Odyssey case 
management system (CMS), reliable information is only available from the circuit clerk as of 
October 31, 2019.  Current information will be available from circuit court records when the 
circuit clerk is able to reliably extract the bulk data file from the new CMS.  Alternatively, 
current information may be available from the clerk of the Illinois Appellate Court, First District. 
 
We renew our offer, made at the July 22 hearing, to answer questions about other categories of 
cases and specific cases. 
 

II. Request ID#1310-02 

Commissioner Alma E Anaya asked for a list of the emails and telephone numbers for people that 
want to file motions remotely.   

Response: 

Please see the attached flyer, with an accompanying press release, which provides contact 
information for litigants. Telephone support is available from the e-filing vendors and from the 
circuit clerk at: 

http://www.cookcountyclerkofcourt.org/NewWebsite/efile-Information-Portal.aspx 

 



 

As always, please let us know if you have any additional questions. 






